Town of Summit
The Town Board met in regular session on March 4th, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. at the town fire hall. President Travis Benthin
present, members Kathleen Quale & Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance officer, Calvin Pies,

Brook Pies, David Cardwell, Arlo Anderson, Jim Thurman, Ciera Schwinger, Jennica Pottebaum, Connie Brotzel and
Nikki Mikkelson,

Benthin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Public communications: none

Motion by Quale, second by Benthin to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented. Motion carried.
*Insert Claims

Old Business: Cal fence update: He will begin dirt work when the frost is out
Delinquent water bills were discussed.

New Business: Motion by Quale, second by Bauer to approve a one day liquor license for the SAEG for the pinnacle
tournament to be held on April 6th at the old gym. The SAEG will provide security and purchase alcohol & liquor from
the Summit Lounge.

The board will look into getting a digital Summit Sign to be put in the Northside Addition.
Motion by Bauer, second by Quale to have our attorney start the process of obtaining the vacant lots purchased by Derrick
& Carrie Rauen back to the Town of Summit. They have not built a house on the lots as was the original stipulation.

$2,500 of the original $5,000 purchase price will be returned to the Rauen’s. Motion carried.

Daycare issues were discussed. More employees are still needed at the daycare. Issues will be discussed at the April 81"
meeting with employees also.

Maintenance report was given by Jim. Cameras will be going up soon by the dumpsters to monitor who is putting non
household garbage in those dumpsters. The Town has an issue with vehicles driving at high speeds.

There will not be a Town Board Election on April 11", Dale Bauer is unopposed.

The equalization meeting will be Thursday, March 21st at 7:30pm. Appointments must be made on or before March 14th
with the finance officer to challenge an assessment and attend this meeting. This meeting will start at 6pm with Todd
from First District and 1SG will follow.

Motion by Benthin, second by Quale to adjourn meeting. Motion carried. The next regular town board meeting will be
Monday, April 8th" 2024 at 6:00pm at the town fire hall.

Norma Arend, Finance Officer



